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Lawley – Spring 1
Welcome to Spring 1! After a hectic Christmas period, we are glad to be back to normality and routine. Last half term, in English, the children wrote an amazing diary entry about Nibbles the book monster. Year 1s completed their addition and subtraction unit in Maths and the Year 2s continued to power through their module too. In Science, the children learnt all about the human body and the differences in animal bodies!
This half term, our English book is a very interesting book called “The lion inside” by Rachel Bright and Jim Field. The book is all about confidence, self-esteem, and a shy little mouse who sets out on a journey to find his roar. Towards the end of the unit, the children will be writing their very own journey stories based on the book. In Maths, the Year 1s will be starting a module on Place Value up to 20. The Year 2s will be finishing their module on addition and subtraction.  
In Science, Year 2 children will be learning all about Plants – building on their knowledge from last year. The Year 1s will be uncovering information about the Seasonal Changes that we will start to see as we enter into Spring. We will be learning about the five different groups of vertebraes. We have now finished our History topic about nurses and will be returning to Geography. We will be taking a trip around the world: making pit-stops in places like France, China and Australia!
 In RE, the children will be learning about Islam. The big question is, “What do Muslims believe?”. Our PE topics this half term are ball sports and gymnastics. I have asked for the PE kits to come in on a Monday and to stay in school until the Friday. This is because, often, our timetable gets changed throughout the week and PE may have to be moved. Please ensure that your child has both warm clothes for outside PE in their bag. This should include trainers that are suitable for outside. 
Whilst in Lawley, we expect your child to read at least 3 times a week, with their book and reading record being returned daily so that they may read with the adults in school as well. Please ensure that you are writing in your child’s reading record every time you read with them. It is vital that the children practise their reading at home as well as in school. Even if it’s only for five or ten minutes: every little helps. Books are changed every Friday so please ensure that your child has their book in school. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]As a church school, our learning takes place through Christian Values. This term we are looking at Perseverance. The children will be looking at how this value links to our learning and how they can display our value in their everyday lives. If you see your child, or any member of the Holy Trinity community displaying any of our core values, we’d love to hear about it. We will be awarding children who go above and beyond to show our values a special award at the end of each term. If you have any questions or concerns about any of the above, please do not hesitate to ask.
Many thanks,
Mrs Taylor-Falcão and Mrs Dallow
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